DEIA Task Force Meeting Agenda 
Date: 2022-04-21
Minute Taker: Hannah Williams  
Meeting Location: Online Through Zoom
Present: Joe Lenkart, Elisabeth Paulus, George Gottschalk, Lauren Phegley, Jen Yu, JJ Pionke, DoMonique Arnold, Victor Jones, Sylvia Figueroa Ortiz, Norris Purdy, Chris Prom, Erik Chapman
Absent: Heather Murphy, Zoe Revell, Jake MacGregor

Agenda Items

1. Announcements and Accolades
2. Updates
3. Revised Modules 
Discuss & Approve 
· Those present reviewed the revised module titles and content and approved. It was noted for the last module the possible need to reword/discuss the point of unhealthy conflict prevention as this could have an embedded assumption that conflict is automatically unhealthy. The group did not feel a need to spend a large amount of time but felt a distinction needed to be made between healthy and unhealthy conflict. This will be clarified with Ellen and her team will begin working on the modules. 
4. Team Updates 
Communication Team 
· The DEIA webpage is being built and the team is working with John Laskowski to implement. Heather is working with media commons to get volunteers to read DEIA definitions and record in a professional manner. A 5th pillar (collections) has been added to broaden the scope of the DEIA activities and efforts we are showcasing. The team is considering putting out another revised call for activities and efforts within the Library. 
Assessment Team – Team Leader: JJ Pionke 
· Focus groups have been conducted and the recordings will be turned over to the transcription service. There has been feedback that participants would like another round to be offered in summer when scheduling is easier. CS staff need advanced notice to obtain unit head approval. They had also received feedback that a virtual format could be helpful to accommodate those with off-site or hybrid arrangements. 
HR Processes, Training, & Programming Team
· The team has been discussing the mechanism for conducting stay interviews and has been exploring utilizing pulse surveys. This would be less time intensive than stay interviews and would create an anonymous, safe place for people to provide feedback
· One member noted there has been some pushback about the validity of pulse survey feedback. Surveys are a commonly used tool, which can cause people to experience survey fatigue. This can reduce the efficacy of surveys if participants aren’t trusting that the feedback will be used effectively. While focus groups and interviews are more time intensive, they provide richer data and send a stronger message to the Library that people’s opinions matter. 
·  It was noted that stay interviews can be very time consuming and might not be as sustainable to conduct long term. There needs to be a plan in place for who would collect this feedback after the taskforce ends. Victor’s office will play a prominent role in this. Fundamental organizational change is a very difficult thing and we need to be mindful of our strategy. The strategy needs to be one that is both sustainable long term but not too taxing. 
5. Other items 
